
LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 23 February 2016 in the Church Centre, Luncarty at 7:30 pm.
PRESENT
George Black (GB) – Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)
Iain Matheson (IM)
John Andrews (JA) 

APOLOGIES
Alex Cook (AC) – Vice Chair

Moira Hutchison (MH)

IN ATTENDANCE

Councillor B Vaughan (BV)

Councillor J Kellas sent his apologies.

Number of public attending:  11
1. APOLOGIES

Apologies received from Community Council Members Alex Cook, Moira Hutchison as well as Councillor Kellas.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
Minutes of the January 2016 not approved – carried over to the next meeting.  An amendment is required to section (f) of matters arising.  Action:  EC to find out if Secretary is able to propose or second draft minutes. 

3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING

a)  Waulkmill Ferry Path – JA provided an update - Council are planning to open up the river side of the gate to allow room for easier access.
b) Luncarty & Redgorton In Bloom Group – MH confirmed by email the transfer of £100 from Community Council bank account to the Luncarty & Redgorton in Bloom account had been completed.
c) Land adjacent to railway line at Denmarkfield Farm – AC advised by email he contacted Network Rail who will contact him through the Community Relations Officer once the site had been investigated.
d) Memorial Hall – Councillor Vaughan advised she had been unable to provide an update.  Member of public advised Council had not been working at height for sometime, although have started again, have a backlog of outstanding repairs.  
e) Buses - Councillor Vaughan advised she was unable to provide an update regarding buses as it was not actually voted on within the budget.   She will join a meeting soon to discuss transports issues within Perth and Perthshire.  Councillor Kellas might be able to provide more insight in due course.

Possible new bus stop within Luncarty – this issue is ongoing.   

Member of public advised bus driver did not stop at bus stop going along Marshall Way towards Hatton Road.  Passenger crossed the road and boarded bus at the opposite side.  They asked driver why he had not stopped on the other side, driver advised stop was for alighting only.   GB was aware Hatton Road area was a “hail and ride” area. 

f) War Memorial – The War Memorial had been taken down stone by stone and now the stone masons are beginning to re-erect it in its new location.

g) Correspondence to Spar was not necessary as day after January meeting pot hole filled in.  The noticeboard was also filled up with new leaflets.  MH advised shop happy to advertise any events within the village,

h) Excess water at bottom of Martin’s Lane – No update.

4.
COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE

PC Hoskins and PC Bowler attended from Police Scotland, whilst no crime(s) reported within our area a few incidents in surrounding areas.   Reminded us rural locations are often targeted and should ensure all doors, sheds etc are all locked including vehicles as a bit of vehicle crime in Perth.  Parking Meter, Hermitage, Dunkeld was broken into.  One instance of fire raising within Perthshire.  Reminded us if were approached by bogus workmen or saw anyone looking suspicious to telephone 101.

Member of public raised the issue of the number of youths in Luncarty on Thursday, Friday and Saturday evenings drinking and scaring older residents.  Comment was made when on one occasion a telephone call had been made to the Police, no Police representation was made.  An hour later a second call was made to the Police when the Police arrived.   Members of public as not keen to phone the police as they do not want the police to come to door, highlighting who placed the call.  PC’s advised you can say you do not wish the police to visit when reporting incident.  Members of public not happy with service from Police and certainly not with the youths wandering around the village drunk every weekend.
5.
PLANNING UPDATE
Nothing to report.
6.  
TREASURERS REPORT

Nothing to report.

7.      CORRESPONDENCE 

EC advised she received notification from Network Rail advising of dates when they would be working on the line during the night.  This information was uploaded to Website.


NHS Tayside, Mauve Practice, Drumhar have applied to reduce the catchment area for registering of new patients for the time being.   Letter and map are on the website.
8.
CORE PATHS 


Nothing to report.
9.
ROADS

No further information regarding roads or paths within the area.
10.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

JA read a letter from a local resident regarding the lack of BT super broadband within the area especially in light of recent advertising.  Another member of public advised he contacted the Advertising Standards and his complaint was upheld.   Another member of public advised she was experiencing very good super broadband.  Others disagreed.  Action:  GB to write to BT regarding this issue to see if anything can be done to improve the situation.

Member of public asked if the recent Budget meeting impacted on our area.    


JA asked about the new Trust for Culture.  This is a for services to be run in a money saving way, whilst under scrutiny to maintain similar services with fewer people employed.


Defibrillators

Lead Paramedic John Pritchard gave a short talk on defibrillators and their uses.  One is located in Luncarty outside the Spar shop.  Need to find someone to take responsibility to check battery, pads, the make/model as to who supplies these will also need to be found to ensure the equipment is in full working order all the time.  GB will arrange a date and time for some training on how to use the machine in conjunction with John and or Alan Moffat, Perth & Kinross Resilience.  Information will be advertised in due course.
11.    DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS:
  -   22 March 2016
  -   26 April 2016 
                                                 (Meeting closed at 20:25)
